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TERM 1 

MARCH 
Monday 13th Labour Day 

NO SCHOOL 

 

APRIL 
Monday 3rd April 

Bio Cats 

Year 5/6 

 

Thursday 6th  

Easter Hat Parade 

 

Friday 7th 

Good Friday 

 

Last Day of School 

Thursday 6th  

2.10pm FINISH 

Principal: 

Anthea Lagadinos 

 

Assistant Principal: 

Christopher Cox NEWSLETTER #4 Tuesday 13th March 2023 

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL………… 
 

Dear Parents, 
 

We are very quickly moving through the term. The children and staff are  

continuing to work extremely well and I thank them for that. They have  

enjoyed the last couple of weeks with special activities like swimming,  

Robotics and the Japanese Comedy Show so please chat to your children 
about their experiences. Thank you also to all our parents who continue to 
support their children daily and our school. You are very much appreciated.  

 

Grade Area News Item 

This week the Foundation and 3/4 children share their learning experiences 
with you in their Area News item. We hope you enjoy reading it.  

 

School Council Vacancy 

We have recently had a school council parent member who has handed in 
her resignation which results in a parent vacancy for one year.  
As this is an existing position we will require nominations. 
If you are interested in sitting on the school council for the rest of this year 
please collect a nomination form from our school office. 
Nomination forms are due in by next Friday 17th March 4:00p.m  
 

School Nursing Program 
The Primary School Nurse from the Primary School Nursing Program will be  
visiting our school between 17th – 30th March to: 

• Assess all Prep children with parental consent and other children  
referred to the school nurse in Grades 1-6 

• Assess children who have newly arrived from overseas 

• Follow up with children where school nurse intervention was previously 
required 

• Provide advice and health information 
 



Prompt return of School Entrant Health Questionnaire would be appreciated if you have not already returned it.  
(The questionnaire provides parents/guardians with the opportunity to raise any concerns with the school nurse 
they may have about their child’s health and development.) This questionnaire was distributed to all  
Foundation children.  
 

Respectful Behaviours Within Our School Community 

When parents, carers and school staff work together as one team, our students do better. Everyone at school, 
particularly staff and parents/carers, play a role in making school a better place for learning and work. 
Parents, carers and school staff have a relationship that can last many years. This is an opportunity to work  
together to create a positive relationship in the best interests of the child. When this relationship is built on  
respect and trust, students learn better and feel like they belong in the school. 
Every member of our school community has a right to feel safe and be protected.  
The Department of Education and Training has released the  Respectful Behaviours within the School Community 
Policy that describes the positive behaviour expected from parents, carers, and other adults in Victorian school 
communities. The policy sets clear standards of behaviour to create a safe, respectful, and inclusive learning  
environment for students, staff and adults. 
There are also resources to support safe and respectful relationships in our school community, including  
information about getting involved in the school, advice on how to raise a concern or complaint, and parenting 
support resources. You can find the new policy and these resources here You may also see a new poster up around 
our school, promoting positive behaviour. 
For more information on how to engage positively with our school, please contact me. 
 
NAPLAN 
Our Year 3 and 5 children will be sitting the NAPLAN Assessments over the next two weeks. This is now an earlier 
time in the school year. Please communicate with your children that this is only one single test in time and all we 
ask is that they try their best. We are very proud of the children as they always try their best. Please aim to have 
your children attend school each day during this period to avoid them having to do catch up testing which can be 
stressful for them. 
 
School Attendance 
Whilst we do not expect children to attend school if unwell or if there is a family emergency we  want our students 
to get a great education, and the building blocks for a great education begin with students coming to school each 
and every day. 
If students miss school regularly, they miss out on learning the fundamental skills that will set them up for success 
in the later years of school. 
There is no safe number of days for missing school – each day a student misses puts them behind, and can affect 
their educational outcomes. 
Each missed day is associated with progressively lower achievement in numeracy, writing and reading. 
Being away from school for one day a fortnight equals missing 1.5 years over 13 years of schooling. 
It is also extremely important that children are not leaving early in the school day. 
For more information and resources to help address attendance issues, visit: 
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/studentmanagement/attendance/Pages/improve-
attendance.aspx 
 

Assembly 

There will not be an assembly held this week due to the Bully Zero presentation for our students. Our next school 
assembly will be held in the gym next  Friday 24th March at 1:00p.m. All parents are welcome to come along. 
Year 1/2G will be presenting and Mr Gear will present the SRC leaders with their badges.  
 
 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Respectful-Behaviours-within-the-School-Community-Policy.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/Respectful-Behaviours-within-the-School-Community-Policy.aspx
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/parents/going-to-school/Pages/Respectful-behaviours-in-schools.aspx


Being COVID-Safe 
On October 12th 2022 the Victorian Government announced  that the mandatory orders around isolation for  
people with COVID-19 have ended and instead we move to health advice and recommendations for people with 
COVID-19 or COVID-19-like symptoms. 
 
Our school will continue to adhere to the Department of Health’s recommendations to ensure that our school  
remains a safe environment for our staff and students. 
 
The Department of Health strongly recommends that students and school staff: 

• who test positive to COVID-19 stay home and isolate for 5 days and do not attend school after 5 days if they 
are still symptomatic 

• who are symptomatic but have not tested positive not attend school. This does not include students with  
pre-existing conditions such as hay fever. 
Parents and carers are recommended to continue to report their child having COVID-19 to both the school and the  
Department of Health.  
We will, however, no longer report occurrences of positive cases to the school community. 
We ask parents and carers to continue to remain vigilant in preventing COVID-19 transmission.  Any student who 
is unwell should continue to remain at home. This is about keeping students healthy and well in our school and 
reducing the spread of both COVID-19 and other respiratory diseases.  
 
Rapid Antigen Tests are available for all Victorians from Council sites.  People can get 2 free packs (10 tests) for 
themselves and 2 free packs (10 tests) for each of their household members. 

People with disability and their carers can get up to 4 free packs (20 tests) in line with existing RAT distribution for 
people with disability. 

Parents and carers will be contacted if their child shows symptoms while at school. 
Students who wish to wear a mask should continue to do so. 
To keep our school as safe as possible, we will also continue to use air purifiers and other COVID-19 prevention 
measures. 
 
We appreciate and thank you for your continued efforts to keep our school community safe and well. 

Anthea Lagadinos 

Principal 

 

Friendly Reminders: 

• Children arriving late or leaving early must be signed in or out by an adult. 

• Full school uniform must be worn every day. 

• Children must wear hats between the months of September and May or when the UV index is 3 or above. 

• It’s Not Okay to Be Away or Late to School as “Every Day Counts” 



 



 



Welfare Corner       

 

Supporting your child with NAPLAN 

 

Our Year 3 & 5 students will soon be undertaking NAPLAN.  

 

For some students this can cause a level of stress and anxiety. 

 

Here are some steps that parents / carers can do to help prepare your child/ren for NAPLAN: 

• Be mindful that how you talk about NAPLAN can influence how your child feels about the NAPLAN test. 

• At Bell Park North Primary School, we just ask to children to do their best, they do not have to be the best. 
Encourage them to do the best they can. 

• The routine in the morning before the NAPLAN test is important, try to keep the routine calm and relaxed. 
Make sure you get your child to school in plenty of time, so they have time to bring their bags etc. in and set-
tle before the test. 

• Ensure they get to bed at a reasonable time so they get enough sleep to be able to concentrate. Remember, 

school aged children need between 9 -11 hours of sleep www.sleephealthfoundation.org.au/factsheets-a-

z/203-sleep-needs-across-the-lifespan.html  

• A good, healthy breakfast is important as this assists their brain to function at maximum capacity. We all need 

to feed our brain https://www.healthdirect.gov.au/healthy-eating-for-children  

• It is normal to feel a little nervous before tests. Feeling a bit nervous can actually help people to do better in 

tests. Nervousness usually goes away when we take a few deep breaths and begin the test 

 

Here are some relaxation strategies; you can encourage your child to do: 

• Take some deep breaths in and then release your breath slowing. 

• Think positive thoughts. Encourage your child to use positive self-talk, that they can do the test. 

• Encourage your child to do some stretching to relax muscles. 

• Have a talk with your child about how they are feeling, get them to write or draw their feelings  

 

I wish all of our Year 3 & 5 students all the best for NAPLAN. If you are concerned about the level of stress your 
child is experiencing, please talk to your child’s teacher or let me know. We are here to support. 

 

 

Rosalie Scott – Welfare Officer 

http://www.sleephealthfoundation.org.au/factsheets-a-z/203-sleep-needs-across-the-lifespan.html
http://www.sleephealthfoundation.org.au/factsheets-a-z/203-sleep-needs-across-the-lifespan.html
https://www.healthdirect.gov.au/healthy-eating-for-children


WEEKLY AWARDS 
Week Ending 10thMarch 2023 

Grade  Student  Reason for Award  

Foundation C 
 

Mr Cleeland 
Alyssa Baulch  

For the effort she puts into her learning each and  

every session. Alyssa tries her hardest to succeed and 

isn’t afraid to ask for assistance if she is not 100%  

confident. She follows instructions and takes pride in 

her learning. Congratulations Alyssa!  

Foundation M 
 

Miss Maddocks 
Lilian Ingram Herighty  

For being so polite and kind to her teacher and her 
peers. Lilian is always using her manners and is a great 
example for the rest of the class. She always tries her 

best with her writing and has made sure to ask for 
help when she needs it. Great job Lilly  

Foundation R 
 

Miss Roosje Brax Balaz  

For showing great teamwork skills. Brax has been an  

excellent helper in the classroom, helping others to 

get along by reminding them to make green choices. 

He has been showing initiative and thinking for  

1/2 G 
 

Mr Gear 
Cleo Rees  

For her wonderful presence in the classroom. Cleo 
shows great excitement towards her learning and  

daily experiences with her friends. She is a caring and  
supportive member of our class who always aims to 
make everyone’s day better. Keep the positive vibes  

going Cleo! 

1/2 O 
 

Miss O’Dea Nakiah Saddingtong  
For always being respectful of others and being a  

responsible role model for her peers. Keep being a  
superstar Nakiah!  

1/2 P  
 

Miss Pither Hara Lecena  

Always demonstrates the school value of ‘Do your 
best’. Hara works hard in her learning and always 

completes tasks to the best of her ability. Keep up the 
great work Hara!  

1/2 B 
 

Mr Greenwood 
Charlotte Reid  

For always having a great attitude when it comes to 
her learning. Charlotte is always trying to improve her  

learning in all areas. She is consistently asking  
questions to help her solve problems. Keep up the 

great work Charlotte!  

1/2 Z 
 

Miss Zlatkovic Charlotte Ashcroft  

For showing the school value – Do your best, by  
always completing set tasks to the best of her ability 

within the given time. Keep up the great work  
Charlotte.  



WEEKLY AWARDS 
Week Ending 10th March 2023 

Grade  Student  Reason for Award  

 
3/4 S 

 
Mr Stoop Emilia-Rose Godden  

For settling in so well into our school and the Bell 

Park North Community. Milly shows great  

kindness to others and takes much pride in her 

work. She has made many friends and settled in 

fantastically. Well done Milly!  

 
3/4 P 

 
Mrs Pfeiffer 

Grace Antonac  

Grace has demonstrated an excellent under-
standing of Place Value in her class work and in 
her recent Essential Assessment work. Keep up 

the great work Grace!  

 
3/4 N 

 
Ms Neale Braxton McLaglen  

Braxton has had a fantastic start to Year 3. 
Throughout the swimming program he has 

shown respect by following all instructions from 
all the teachers and has been trying his best at all 

times. Keep up the amazing work Braxton! 

 
5/6 H 

 
Mr Harmon 

Hussna Sayed  

For her brilliant and brave effort to run her first 
ever Peer Support group on her own, with her 

partner being away.  Terrific job in stepping out 
of your comfort zone Hussna.  Well done!!!  

 
5/6 M 

 
Mr Miller 

Ali Reza Rasouli  

For his caring and supportive attitude that he 
shows towards his peers. Ali willingly helps  
others when they are in need, in both the  

classroom and the yard. Keep up the great work 
Ali.  

 
5/6 C 

 
Mrs Climpson 

Kaijan-Lee Lurh-Harrison  

For making an excellent start to grade 5. When 
faced with challenges Kaijan-Lee has done an 
outstanding job bouncing back. Kaijan-Lee has 

been helpful to his peers and teachers. Keep up 
the good work!  



WEEKLY AWARDS 
Week Ending 10th March 2023 

Grade  Student  Reason for Award  

 
PE 

 
Mr Gibson 

Abbey Carter  

For trying her best at the Volleyball Lightning 
Premiership. Abbey displayed great  

sportsmanship, teamwork and thoroughly 
enjoyed learning new skills.  

PE 
 

Mr Skipworth Charlotte Reid  

Over the last few weeks Charlotte has 
showed great compassion and team work 
during P.E.  She works with her peers to  
assist them to learn new skills.  Fantastic 

work Charlotte.  

Media Arts 
 

Mr Gibson Max Kingsbury  

For using his artistic eye to find objects in 
nature to use in his artwork.  Max thoroughly 

enjoys using his imagination and personal 
experiences to develop his ideas in Art.  

STEM 
 

Mr Skipworth Levi Seg  

Levi has worked hard to construct his vehicle 
during STEM. His vehicle meets the design 

brief and is able to be propelled by a sphero.  
Keep working hard Levi.  

JAPANESE 
 

Mrs Carey 
Jordan Day  

For his enthusiasm during our Japanese  
lesson this week. Jordan carefully deciphered 

English words into Japanese Hiragana by  
using the Hiragana chart. Great work Jordan, 

keep it up!  



 



 



 Fresh  

Bell Park North PS 

Beanies 

  

 

 

 

 

Purchase your head warmer from 

the office for $20  



  



  



  



  



  



 



 



 
 

 

 

 

 

Welcome back to our school community new and old. 

Normal Canteen Days are WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY, FRIDAY 

 Looking forward to seeing all your smiling faces. 

 

 

 

Breaky Club will now be available WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY, FRIDAY 

We are now asking for donations of  

Margarine & Bread, and Milo 

CANTEEN 

Frozen Yoghurt NO longer available. 

JJs $1.20 

Vegie Crackers $1.50 

Snaps $1.50 

Oreos $1.00 

Can all be ordered on lunch order bags. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BREAKFAST CLUB 



 


